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By John Hoffmann

FINAL COUNT…DEER LOVERS CONTRIBUTE MORE THAN THE SLAYERS: The 2010 deer management program should be well under way a month from now.  

On November 8 at the Board of Aldermen Meeting a bill was first read to place $55,390 of contributed money for Deer Management into the general fund.  This plus the $10,000 originally in the budget put the Deer Management budget at $65,390.

I called city Finance Director Betty Cotner to get the final numbers.  The numbers Betty gave me did not quite add up to $55,390…it came up $122 short. But regardless of the math error, the people contributing for Deer Sterilization contributed more.  They gave $28,380.  The contributions for Deer Killing were $26,500. The city put 5-grand into each account.   

White Buffalo, our deer sterilization and shooting contractor, reported that for $4,000 a day they will be able to sterilize 5-7 deer…that is on top of the $23,000 it costs for them just to show up.  Meanwhile at $2,000 a day they will be able to shoot and kill 10-15 deer.  This tells me they should have funds to sterilize about 20-22 deer and kill about 50-60.  We should have another 180-200 new deer born in the spring of 2011.   

WILL THE CITY OBEY WRITTEN ORDERS FROM THE MISSOURI VETERINARY MEDICAL BOARD?  In August of 2009 the Missouri Board of Veterinary Medical Board issued an order that for all sterilization operations performed on deer in Town and County there had to be a Missouri Licensed Vet present. The city and their contractor promptly went out and violated this order, with the contractor using its vet from Wisconsin by himself. 

The city was negligent as the Veterinary Board sent the letter to the city and the city had a police officer supervising the deer management operation at all times, but he did not report the violation to the police chief or Veterinary Board.  

I asked the director of the vet board if they were going to investigate to be sure the city obeys the order this year.  My response was that a notarized complaint form from the Board’s website has to be mailed in.   

GERBER FAILS TO REPRESENT THE RESIDENTS IN WARD 2:  In the most recent edition of West Magazine Ward 2 Alderman Eric Al Gerber comes out against lethal deer control.  In the 2008 deer survey over 70% of Ward 2 residents thought there was a problem with too many deer and over 50% thought lethal means to remove them were appropriate. 

Gerber is quoted in West Magazine saying, “I don’t agree that deer must be killed to reduce the population.  There are many other ways to reduce the deer population.  Fertility control involving sterilization, PZP or Gonacon reduces the population by lowering the number of fertile deer,” said Gerber

FIRST REASON WHY AL IS WHACKY:  We are in a recession.  We are firing police officers and city hall workers.  If we do deer control, what is more cost effective…shooting up to 15 deer for $2000 or sterilizing six deer for $4000?

SECOND REASON WHY AL IS WHACKY:  The use of PZP is not allowed by the FDA.  In Missouri and other states if you hit and kill a deer with a car you can keep it and eat it.  Plus hunters…you have to have approved drug testing before the drug is used on consumable food product.  PZP has not under gone Federal testing.  Also it is not approved by the Missouri Department of Conservation.  In Missouri all the deer are technically under the control of the MDC. 

THIRD REASON WHY AL IS WHACKY:  For PZP to be effective, you have to shoot the deer with an injection, then find the deer 6-months later and shoot it with another injection.  Then you have to find it twice more for the next two years and shoot it with more injections. Not only is that not cost effective, it is not practical.  PZP has mostly been tested on either wild animals confined by fences or confined on small islands.       

FOURTH REASON WHY AL IS WHACKY:  If he is against killing deer as he claims, why did he vote for the bill that set up the donations plan that allowed money to be collected to kill deer? 

AL AND PRINCIPIA AT ODDS:  Gerber has been closely associated with Principia especially after he registered a number of out of town students living in the dorms at the high school so they could vote for him in April. Al’s new statements on the deer have come into conflict with reality.

As we mentioned last December a large number of deer were shot on the campus of Principia.  We were sure that the leadership was concerned with the spread of Lyme disease and other health issued associated with over populated deer herds. Since Principia is a Christian Science operated school there is not a medical staff.  Lyme Disease reaching the campus could pose a serious problem.  

Here is a portion of a recent correspondence to a resident from Peter Stevens, the Chief Admin Officer for Principia.  

The  biologists on our teaching staff, and Dr. DeNicola of White Buffalo 

concur that reducing the numbers in the herd is the highest priority, and 

that sharpshooting is the most effective and most humane approach for deer  

control on Principia’s property again this year. 

However, we intend to permit both the lethal and non-lethal activities on 

our campus, provided the timing can be worked out such that the 

sharpshooting  and darting activities take place during our break (when students are  

away).  We have communicated this to the city officials who have  approached 

us.

THE PROBLEM:  This would indicate to me more time will be spent at Principia this year and several of our problem subdivisions will be ignored again. However Mr. Parker was the largest single donator to the Lethal Program by giving a check of $4,000.  SO while Al is beating the drums to save the deer…Principia made the biggest contribution to kill deer again this year on their campus.   

I have to make the point that in my view Al and others are putting the health safety and welfare of deer far ahead of the health safety and welfare of people.        

DEER LOVERS SPEAK:  As usual West Magazine quoted town gadfly Mariette Palmer who complained that this was “government policy by those who come up with the most money.”  Susan Feigenbaum complained, “It is simply undemocratic to have public policies dictated by people willingness to pay for them.  Those who cannot pay deserve just as much of a ‘vote’ as those who can pay.”

The problem with these statements is that it is perfectly democratic if the elected officials who represent everyone vote to approve it.  I would have preferred if they had simply voted for only contributions for lethal means would be accepted and also made the tough decision that the non-lethal method does not immediately improve public safety and is not cost effective. 

If you do not get West Magazine delivered to your home here is the link to the article:

 http://newsmagazinenetwork.com/news/town-country/101108-4202/big-bucks-determine-fate-town-country-deer
MORE FIRE DISPATCHING NUMBERS CRUNCHED…T&C ROBBED EVEN MORE IN 2008:

As predicted in our last newsletter, Mayor Jon Dalton introduced a resolution seeking support from the Board of Alderman in trying to get a $30,000 hold back in what the city is paying Central County Emergency 9-1-1 Dispatch. However, when you compare the actual cost to dispatch a Fire/EMS call and what we were charged in 2008 we were overcharged by $98,498.24.  In 2009 Town and Country residents were overcharged by $79,839.50. $178,337.74 in two years could go a long way to keep some of the five employees we have laid off or keep a branch chipping program. 

The resolution that was passed at the November 8 board of aldermen meeting stated the board of aldermen supported the position for Mayor Dalton to fight for the $30,000 hold back.    

The problem with the $30,000 give back is that even with the $30,000 we will still be cheated out of between $50,000 and $60,000.  Also it will give $30,000 to the fire districts which are not paying the actual cost for dispatching.  So it rewards those Fire Districts which continue pay less than their fair share.  

                                        2009 per call                   Above/Below Average    

Town and Country        2009    $170.59 per call     + $44.98                                                                         ………………………….2008     $165.38 per call     + $50.72                                                                                                                                  

Monarch Fire Prot Dist 2009     $167.13 per call      +$41.47  ………………..………..2008      $156.51 per call      +$41.83

Metro West FPD           2009     $128.26 per call      +$ 3.05                                                    …………………………..2008     $107.79 per call      -$ 6.89

W Co EMSFPD (NO T&C) 2009    $123.54 per call      -$ 2.07                                              ……………………………2008    $109.46 per call      -$ 5.22 

Creve Coeur FPD            2009    $119.80 per call     -$ 5.81                                …………………………….2008     $ 94.55 per call     -$20.11

Maryland Heights FPD     2009    $103.49 per call    - $22.12                            ……………………………..2008    $ 99.40 per call     -$15.20 

Meramec Amb District      2009    $  54.29 per call     -$71.32  ……………………………..2008    $ 49.43 per call     - $65.23

St. Clair Amb District         2009    $  51.92 per call    -$73.59               ……………………………. 2008    $   46.47 per call    -$68.19

ACTUAL COST CALL       2009   $  125.61                                                                       ……………………………..2008    $  114.66                                                      

IRONY WITH A CAPITAL I:  The Board of Aldermen voted to appropriate $92,000 as their share to improve the emergency communications area at city hall for the future combined dispatch center which will be shared with Frontenac and Creve Coeur and maybe a “fourth city.” The new center will be called the West Central Dispatch Center. 

Police Chief/City Administrator John Copeland claimed the move was not to save money but was for better emergency communications service. If you believe that I have some derivatives I’d like to interest you in. This new center will allow T&C to fire four part time police disaptchers.

The new dispatch center will be dispatching fire calls for the Frontenac FD in Frontenac, Huntleigh, Crystal Lake Park and Country Life Acres. Currently John Copeland keeps talking about in all likely-hood there will be a fourth city involved in the dispatch center.  Copeland will not say which city it is.  I’ll tell you…it is Glendale, where Copeland’s wife was the former chief dispatcher. Glendale dispatches police for Warson Woods and fire & EMS calls in Glendale and Warson Woods. 

HERE’S THE IRONY:  Okay the irony is…In 2011 from the Town and Country City Hall dispatchers very well may be dispatching fire calls to six other towns but not in Town and Country.  Instead we will be paying somewhere around $340,000 to have fire and EMS calls dispatched in Town and Country from Ellisville.  This is a task we could do from the new dispatch center and save $200,000 a year. 

PIGGY BACKING NOT A GOOD IDEA:  It has been inferred that if Glendale joins the dispatch group, Warson Woods would continue to pay Glendale for dispatching and Glendale would pay the new dispatch group for both cities.  This sounds like the beginning of the downfall of AIG…the new dispatch center should have its own contract with Warson Woods to dispatch the Warson Woods Police, otherwise things get far too convoluted.

Glendale and Warson Woods are not even connected to the original three cities by any streets.  There are a  couple blocks of backyards in Warson Woods that abut property in Huntleigh on Dunlorea Lane, but there are no connecting streets.  In fact Warson Woods might be better served to have police dispatching done by Brentwood, which dispatches neighboring Rock Hill. The dispatchers might have a better feel for the area  along Manchester than a dispatcher sitting at a desk on 270 near Highway 40. 

I wrote an opinion column about how much Chesterfield residents have been overcharged for fire and EMS dispatching for a News website.  Here is the link:  

http://chesterfield.patch.com/articles/chesterfield-residents-shoulder-cost-for-fire-ems-dispatching
NOVEMBER 8, BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING:

MISSOURI BAPTIST HOSPITAL
GETS A WINK AND A NOD: A bill sponsored by Ward-One Alderwomen Lynn Wright and Nancy Avioli allowing Missouri Baptist Hospital to violate their recent site plan and zoning changes, passed.  Mo Bap had written and pushed through the Board of Aldermen in 2009 an ordinance for zoning and site changes allowing them to expand building on the hospital campus and use more land that had been set aside for required green space.     

As mentioned in our newsletter, Mo Bap was supposed to build a right turn lane into the hospital at the eastbound Highway 64 exit and Ballas Road to keep traffic from backing up at the main entrance.  This was supposed to be done before any new structures opened. They have a new parking lot and the first floor of a parking garage finished but they never installed the right turn lane. 

Mo Bap consulting engineer, George Stock, at first tried to blame MoDot for the delay.  However MoDot engineers tell me the plans were turned in just recently by Stock and MoDot was not a fault. In fact a MoDot staff engineer now has his radar up stating that Missouri Baptist had damn well better build that right turn lane. 

Stock eventually admitted that Mo Bap had dragged its feet in getting this done. 

Meanwhile employees who would like to use the parking garage and lot were parking at the old Highway Patrol building on Mason and Highway 40 and using a shuttle bus to the hospital. 

During Public Comments reference this bill Chuck Lenz, who serves on the Board of Adjustment and is the president of a subdivision board of trustees spoke and asked why Missouri Baptist Hospital should be allowed to violate the site plans they had agreed to follow. 

Spin or Lie?  Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Dalton asked Planning Director Sharon Rothmel to address Mr. Lenz concerns.  Common sense defied her answer.

Sharon said that no new patient or treatment of offices have been completed so there is no new traffic onto the campus yet.  She added that by passing the ordinance to allow the change the employees parking at Mason and 40 could drive directly to the hospital and reduce traffic of the shuttle bus making repeated trips.  

This made absolutely no sense and actually bolstered what Mr. Lenz was saying. If we removed 25-50 cars a day and use a shuttle bus…that is reducing the number vehicles at a very busy intersection. Sharon made her conflicting statement in a very authoritative way.  Everyone the board nodded and voted for the ordinance.  Baa, Baa, Baa!

COTTON BABIES SIGN VARIANCE:  Cotton babies is the new store going in at Town and Country Crossing, that is rapidly becoming the place for businesses catering to the hippie population in the area. It seemed in the mid-60s Americans spoke when diaper services started going out of business, reeking diaper cans left houses and were replaced by the disposable diaper.  Yes it is not as “Green” friendly…but let’s face it…removing human waste from our homes is normally a priority. 

I feel sorry for the people at Cotton Babies because I think the business plan outside of Haight-Ashbury may have a tough way to go and they have to deal with the Town and Country sign ordinance.

They want their sign to include their logo sticking out of one corner of the sign.  The actual surface square footage of the sign is below the T&C requirements.  However we do things differently in T&C and we measure sign space by going directly across from the logo that is sticking up to the opposite side of the sign…counting air as square footage. By counting empty space instead of the actual sign surface the Cotton babies Sign is 1/3 too large and needs a variance. 

Tim Welby was upset because he could not see in computer graphics what the sign would look like if it met the ordinance.  The fact the measuring aspects of the sign ordinance are ludicrous appeared to escape Welby’s attention. 

Cotton Babies got the variance, as they should have…but the aldermen should simply change the ordinance and count only surface space of the sign.  For over a year now Planning and Development Director Sharon Rothmel has been saying we have a new sign ordinance in the works.  

We are in a severe recession and we need to get a more reasonable sign ordinance on the books to help the businesses that are still here instead of saying for a year we are writing a new ordinance.

 OTHER HIPPIE SHOPPING NEWS:  I don’t know if you caught this, but in Saturday’s Post-Dispatch there is an article about a Whole Foods employee suing over being fired from the Brentwood Whole Foods Store.   Elisha Wellman, who worked at the store for nine years, alleges she was canned after the store ignored her complaints of unsanitary conditions in the produce department and the routine mixing or organic and non-organic fruits and veggies. She claimed she was fired after local mangers ignored her complaints and she took them to the regional level.

Sorry, while I will buy prepared food at the local Whole Foods (or Whole Paycheck) store…I have a rule of buying fruits and vegetables at Schnucks or Dierbergs and not at the “W” stores (Wal-mart and Whole Foods).  While I buy boxed, frozen and canned items at Wal-Mart for huge savings…the fresh stuff still comes from Schnuckendorf-Rapp or Dierbergs.

I don’t buy produce at Whole Foods because of the price.  I thank Ms. Wellman for giving me another reason. 

Here is the story link if you don’t usually read the Post-Dispatch: 

http://www.stltoday.com/news/local/metro/article_2a10091d-eaac-567b-bd51-52afa1ce39e9.html?mode=story
THE OLD TOWN AND COUNTRY PROBLEM BROUGHT UP AGAIN:  Dr. Dorothy Cooke, a retired internist who lives in the Essex Point subdivision well behind the entrance along the South Forty Outer Road, spoke at the meeting. Dr. Cooke was singing the familiar refrain about Town and Country…the city’s refusal to enforce its ordinances. 

Dr. Cooke lives in what 20 years ago we would have called a “large home.”  But by today’s standard it is not large at all…at least compared to the house that is being built at the end of Claymark Drive.  A huge home with the now usual French Provincial-English castle look is replacing the original tear down and has over taken the lot. 

The grading of the property for a building the size of a small fort has cause storm water to flow into her yard, fouled her drains with mud, left part of her lawn dead in the dry fall after it was a swamp in the summer.

She stated that alderwomen Nancy Avioli and Lynn Wright looked at the problem and the failed erosion fences then suggested the city is working on some new storm water ordinances.

“I might suggest that you first look at enforcing the ordinances that you currently have,” Dr. Cooke told the Board. “What’s going on here? (the construction project at 905 Claymark) The builder seems to think he can do as he wishes and get away with it.  And right now I must agree with him,” said Dr. Cooke. 

I went to Dr. Cooke’s home and saw where the first erosion fence behind her property failed and then a second one was put up and failed in places. While a $2m-plus house was being built the contractor used the cheapest method to try and stop erosion, stakes and plastic.  After the first fence failed, no bales of hay wrapped in plastic were put in place or drainage pipes…no just the cheapest thing allowed and it repeatedly failed.  I also saw how some water had simply went around the erosion fence and poured onto her property. 

I continue to be amazed how the city refuses to issue citations. A sales office drawing complaints of fraud operated without a business license for four years…no citation was issued.  Repeated instances of mud on the streets and erosion flowing into other subdivisions and no citations ever issued.  There were no suspensions of city liquor licenses after establishments are caught selling to minors.   There have been instances of on-going building code violations for two years with no citations issued. 

On Monday some Essex Point homeowners will be at the Board of Adjustment meeting.  The people building at 905 Claymark want to place solar panels on poles at the edge of their property that will be like a large fence with mirrors staring right at neighboring homes. 

PROMISES, PROMISES, I am All Through With Promises, Promises now…Promises and Claims of Jon Dalton: Let’s take a look back at some of the promises and claims in the last two years made by our Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton:

March 2009 Election Flier: “Mayor Dalton’s efforts have boosted city sales tax revenue, offsetting the otherwise daunting effects of the economic downturn and the loss of the Wal-mart and other retailers.”

This positive sounding statement turned out to be a complete LIE!  Sales tax revenue was on a downward curve in the beginning of 2009 and Dalton knew it even with the opening of the Town and Country Crossing. 

ANOTHER MARCH 2009 Election Flier:  “Established a task force to review all Fire and EMS services, resulting in a renewed contract generating new revenue opportunities for the city.”

His 2005 Task Force NEVER ISSUED A REPORT OR ANY FINDINGS!  In 2005 Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Dalton signed a $17.5 million contract with the same Fire Protection District that was one of his lobbying clients in 2005. 

“Fostered a positive business and economic climate in order to ensure a consistent influx of sales tax revenue for the city.”

For the past two years under Dalton sales tax revenue has dropped!

“Broadened communications within our community by vastly improving the Town & Country Times citywide newsletter.”

The big improvements is that he expanded The Mayors’ section of the newsletter from one to four pages and increased his photo appearing in the newsletter to double digit numbers.    

FROM the December 2009 City Newsletter Mayor’s Section:  “Moreover several of the “big box” stores that were vacated in Manchester Meadows are being filled after months of work by many interests, including the city…”  

HERE IS A COMPLETE LIE!  It has been a year since Dalton wrote this and NO VACANT BIG BOX STORES IN MANCHSETER MEADOWS HAVE BEEN FILLED!
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